
 

MINUTES OF THE SUPERVISED RELEASE COMMITTEE  

RE:   Sexually Violent Persons 

November 26, 2019 

10 AM      Room G034 

 

PRESENT:        Richard Eaton, Eau Claire Co. Corp Counsel, chair; Nancy Huberty, Eau 

Claire Co DHS SW Manager; Diane Cable, Eau Claire Co DHS Director;  

Joel Brettingen, Eau Claire Co Sheriff’s Dept;  Sherry Deyoe, Amanda 

McCarthy, Lona Sullivan, Dept of Corrections; Rod Eslinger, Director 

Planning & Development; Michael Chase, state DHS via phone;  Jackie 

Krumenauer, Eau Claire County DHS Admin Specialist II, Committee Clerk  

 

PUBLIC: Heather DeLuka, County Board Supervisor District 24 

 

 

 Call to Order by Richard Eaton, Chair at 10:04 a.m. 

 

Confirmed Meeting Notice 

 

Public Input - Per Committee operating procedures, a period of public input was held.  

 

Heather DeLuka, County Board Supervisor District 24, was present at the meeting to clarify 

certified day care vs licenses day care.  Richard explained and apologized there was an oversight 

on our part when reviewing properties on Jupiter Avenue. Rod also said they have changed their 

practice to look at the residential maps on a monthly basis to avoid this problem in the future.  

Heather also inquired about the status of FAQ’s on the county website and if the 

communication/media point person for Supervised Release Committee re: Sexually Violent 

Persons has been identified yet. Diane Cable confirmed the website should most likely be up 

next week.  Diane also explained the county is making improvements to the overall county 

website. Richard is the media point person identified for the Committee.  Michael Chase is also 

available for answers regarding the Supervised Release Committee.  Heather also had questions 

about the difference between serious sex offender and nonserious sex offender and housing 

requirements for each category.  The Committee will meet as long as it takes to find a residence 

for clients. 

 

Public input session closed at 10:16 a.m. 

 

Call of the Roll/Introductions 

 

Approval of November 12, 2019 meeting minutes – Sherry Deyoe made a motion to approve 

the November 12, 2019 meeting minutes.  Second by Nancy Huberty. The meeting minutes were 

approved unanimously. 

 

Pursuant to Wis. Stat. §19.85(1)(d) a motion & second was made to move into Closed 

Session.   Closed session began at 10:17 a.m.   

 

A motion was made by Diane Cable and second by Rod Eslinger - Open session began at 10:48 

a.m.   

 

 

 

 



 

Next Steps & Planning    

- Search continues for appropriate property in the county. 

- Law Enforcement assessments if necessary 

- Research if county owned house available. 

- Communication topic will remain on agenda 

- Meetings are held the 2nd & 4th Tuesday’s at 10 a.m.  If information becomes available and 

the Committee needs to meet, we will call a special meeting.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:55 a.m. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for   Tuesday, December 10, 2019 10 a.m. in Room G052.  

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Jackie Krumenauer, Committee Clerk  


